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• I attended the Eastern Zone spring meet - coalition meeting on Tuesday Oct. 3. 
Representatives from Niagara, Potomac Valley, Adirondack and myself were in the zoom 
meeting.  We discussed ideas going forward with the spring short course zone meet.  Marci 
Callan the meet director was in attendance.  We will meet again in early November where 
Marci will bring exact numbers of swimmers, coaches official for both the all-star meet 
format pre-covid and invitational the past 3 years. 

 
  

• Sandra and Jon met this past weekend to discuss sending out an email to all registered 
NJ coaches.  Content will be introductions and also a questionnaire.  Items in the 
questionnaire to be determined.  One will be NJ coaches ideas for the spring zone 
meeting. 
   

• We also will be posting items on the NJ coaches facebook page. 
 

• Future planning of regular monthly or bi-monthly NJ coaches zoom forums. 
 

• We are looking forward to working together with the board and hearing from NJ coaches 
as to their needs. 


